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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 12th October 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)

David Cuthill (DC)
Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Pete Richardson (PR)

Lesley McDonald (LM)
Sue Hart (SH)

Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Pat Marshall (PM)

	Chair

Vice-chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Press

Clare Damodaran (CD)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

8 members of the public 

Fire Service
	APOLOGIES
Police Service
Tom McEwen (TM)


ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 14th of September 2023 meeting
Minutes proposed by GP and seconded by PR
Decision: September 2023 minutes approved without amendments. 
	

	Item 2 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie mobilised 30 times in September to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Firefighters from Blairgowrie Fire Station attended the town’s Braemar Day Celebrations and Blairgowrie & Rattray Highland Games, providing fire and firework safety to residents and visitors. Firefighters from Blairgowrie held a water safety event at Blairgowrie Fire Station. 200+ new lifesavers were trained in throwline techniques and CPR, working in partnership with Police Scotland, Tayside Mountain Rescue Team, First Aid Perthshire, PKC, Strathmore Centre for Youth Development (SCYD), and Scottish Ambulance Service
Police Report: 
Speeding issues: throughout the month of September, there were 8 periods of enforcement from the speed van in our area with 9 offences detected. A great result. Youth anti-social behaviour: Police Scotland are receiving complaints of youths causing issues in the Berrydale Road area of Blairgowrie. Namely eggs and stones being thrown at doors/windows, youths running round in the front gardens of properties and kicking gravel from driveways. Further youth issues reports in Union Street. Youths throwing pumpkins at windows and banging on doors before running off. Youth issues of anti-social behaviour in Hamish Henderson Place. Community team are aware and will be conducting active patrols in these areas.  Over the course of last weekend, some of the throwlines currently in place at Riverside Park have been removed from the sign, set on fire and thereafter thrown in bins. Enquiries ongoing. Rosemount Care Home – Care Home is insecure again, community payback are attending today to get it secured. The road at Allan Street, Blairgowrie is currently closed due to issues with the road following on from the flooding. Persons are advised to obey the one-way traffic signs and not drive along the one way in the wrong direction. Any questions regarding repairs to be directed to PKC. Issues regarding school exclusion zones have been raised again. Community Team will be out on active patrols upon the schools returning after the October holidays.
	

	Item 3 – Matters raised by members of the public
a. Planning Application Objection in Ward 5
A member of the public was objecting to a neighbour planning application to extend their garage. They live in Ward 5 and do not have a community council to object on their behalf. There are several reasons for their objection, and they are happy to provide further information.  Primarily, it will have an adverse impact on their property regarding light and privacy.  BB and CS also sit on the planning committee, so they also cannot object. SM stated that BRCC could write in support of the objection. The deadline has technically passed, but BRCC will get something sent over tonight, if possible. All agreed. BB added that the member of the public could approach the board councillors, but they are on hazy ground, and they will have to take advice on it. He emphasised that it is worth emailing them.
b. The Cuttleburn Overflow
A member of the public emailed to inform the BRCC that the Cuttleburn was blocked again at the weekend. It overflowed onto the Riverside Path, eroding it slightly. It has been reported to PKC. One member of the public noted that this has only started happening since the grate was added. Additionally, the change in use of the field has also contributed. It has been reported to SEPA, but no action yet. One member of the public said that SEPA has been out this last weekend and that amendments have been made to it. As such, there should not be as much earth coming down as their used to be. A member of the public said that it’s the person who owns the land that is responsible for clearing it up. A member of the public stated that they think the issue will keep occurring every time that there is a yellow rain warning unless the root cause is addressed. They have asked if BRCC can find out what the root cause is and what is being done to address it. CS added that Chris Martin, PKC Green Space Ranger, is aware of the issue. GP asked if part of resilience could be raising awareness for the clearance of grates. CS said that there will be public sessions about surface water drainage and these issues can be raised. 
c. Wellmeadow Amateur Boxing Club 

Every year the Club put on an amateur boxing event at the Town Hall. The Town Hall now wants extra insurance despite the fact that the Club already hold their own insurance. The club does not want to lose their home show, as it is something which reaches a lot of people from disadvantaged backgrounds, but they are now being priced out. The price would be £300 for six hours, while other community groups can pay just £100 for the whole day. The Town Hall is now not responding to emails. BB noted that this is a Town Hall matter. There are conflicting accounts over whether the deal is something that the group were initially happy with. A member of the public said that pricing was changed after the fact. BB stated an agreement re prices had been signed; the amateur boxing club disputed the fact. PM expressed his sympathy for their cause as he has experienced similar with the youth football. DC enquired what the relationship is between the halls committee and PKC and noted that it must be ensured that it is being run fairly. CS highlighted that a voluntary group runs the hall. The Amateur Boxing Club is also asking about why there is disparity in pricing. BB is willing to speak on their behalf, as he believes that it is a good cause, but also emphasised that there is a charge from the moment they take the key. CS and BB will facilitate the conversation for next year’s event. 

d. No U-turn sign at Allan Street
A member of the public requested that a ‘no U-turn’ sign be placed at Allan Street due to issues which are now occurring on the diverted one-way system. SM suggested that a review of these closure/diversion procedures should take place as issues such as this have occurred before. DC highlighted that the diversion is also adversely impacting footfall at local businesses. SM suggested signage be brought up with the roads team. 
	 GP



	Item 4 – Matters arising/reports back
a. Resilience/Flooding (PR)
PR updated that on Friday 6th, there was a training event in Alyth with the Retained Alyth Flood Team and the Meigle and Ardle Resilience team to do inter-group training and support each other. The council brought three pallets of sandbags to Schoolfield Road last Sunday. Water pumps were dropped off in case the properties got flooded. Flood sacks where also given out. Fortunately, the pumps were not needed. On Saturday, BB called PR to let him know that the new work on the Recreation Centre was causing water to drain into gardens. SM asked if there was a list of all the drains in Rattray. SM and PR discovered that there were two drains covered by grass, which had caused flooding near the resilience container, and cleared them. BB will ask for a list. The council were swift in bringing out sandbags for resident.  

There is also other training for resilience on the 24th of October between 6pm and 7pm.

b. Climate Action (DC/JLM/GP) 
GP received notice about a Tay National Forest public consultation (online closing date 1st December  about the proposal that a new national park be created. Blairgowrie and Rattray are not within the area. There are public consultations going on in various areas – Dunkeld is the closest. TM and CS have requested that a Blairgowrie session is added. If this happens, it will be publicised on the website and social media. There is a biodiversity challenge going on in town. LM updated that they are inviting people to take part in a competition to see who can best increase biodiversity in a space that they are able to work on. Pictures to be sent in by the 13th of December and they will then be advice given. There will be prizes given for the best improvement a year from now. 
c. Twinning 
(Partially covered in Chair’s Report.) DC updated that he and his wife had a wonderful trip to Pleasanton, USA. Due to being delayed by 24 hours, they took public transport to Pleasanton rather than be being picked up by their host. They attended a pub night in Pleasanton; the hosts were very generous. Next day they were treated to lunch at the top Seafood Restaurant in San Francisco. That evening, there was a fundraiser for Erskine Veterans Hospital outside Glasgow, Scotland, followed by a pre-games concert of Scottish music, which was excellent. The next day they attended the 157th Scottish Highland Gathering and Games held at the Alameda County Fair Grounds, and rode in the VIPs’ horse and carriage to be introduced to the crowds (40,000!). The remainder of the day was spent attending the various events at the games. The most memorable things noted were the massive scale of the games with around 60 clans being represented. It was like an outdoor concert, agricultural show, highland games and a celebration of all things Scottish. Regarding the further development of links, they would like to coordinate their twinning relationships through the games rather than by student exchanges, e.g. bands and dancers going over to attend their games. There is an open invitation to attend next year, and they are very keen to take part in a reciprocal visit to Blairgowrie. For more information and photos of these Highland Games see thescottishgames.com website.
GP updated on the French twinning that the president of the Brebières twinning association and her husband, a deputy mayor, will be visiting in October in a private capacity. 
GP will give a talk to the Rattray branch of the SWI about the twinning with France.
d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (BB)
BB, PR, TM and CS attended a meeting on Monday night regarding Carsie. It was a very vocal meeting, but very well behaved. There was constructive and robust dialogue. A plan has been drafted and sent out. This is now awaiting feedback.  There were officers out at Rattray Common a while back, on the Hatton Road edge. They had the idea of adding Cherry Blossom trees. This idea has not been taken any further forward. SM asked if a meeting could be arranged regarding Rattray Common. BB responded that they are trying to communicate more with local residents first. The ragwort has been removed. BB has spoken to a local resident. A walk around will take place on Friday next week and they will go from there. It’s a slow process. CS added on a positive note that the walkabout in Davie Park has resulted in community payback clearing significant parts of the area. GP discussed tree planting which happens for each new citizen at the twinned town in France. GP suggested that we trial something like this in Blairgowrie. LM asked what the plan is for Carsie. BB and CS will send this on. PR showed LM a photograph. No planting is happening at the moment. This should not be delegated to local residents. CS has also suggested delegation of funds to the community, but this has not been acted upon. 
e. November 5th Event 
Decided at the interim meeting that it is too late to do anything now. A survey will be put out for next year. Hopefully information about how this event was organised last year is available as per red sheet.
f. Top-up Tap
No update
g. Black Gate Croft Lane
BB updated that part of the tree has been cut back. Need a cherry picker to get rid of the rest of it. They currently can’t get through the gate. SM said that if they get in touch with him, he could get them through the gates. BB will pass this on. LM noted that behind the public toilets, there is an exit on the back that goes to the back gate. PR noted that this could be checked out tomorrow. 
h. Fly bags on fence behind West Park Development
No more information. 
i. Giant Hogweed in PKC depot & on public footpath
This had been blitzed but has now returned. 
	BB







GP















BB, CS

SM
PR

	Item 5 – New Projects
No new projects.
	

	Item 6 – Traffic Matters
The humps will be sorted shortly. The yellow lines around the Old Cross Inn and bus stop markings will also be addressed soon. Hatton Road was discussed and is on the list. The road teams meeting is not currently scheduled. The six priorities of the meetings are being addressed and once they have been completed, a new six will be identified. 
	

	Item 7 – Planning Matters 
GP received an email about a revived Planning Users Forum. The first meeting will take place on the 25th of October. BRCC has been formally invited to attend. GP and SJ have signed up for training about planning.  It is being run by Planning Aid Scotland on the 21st of November at 6pm. It is for community councils throughout Scotland. 
CS asked about the solar farm planning application. JLM confirmed that comments were sent on the 2nd of October, but they have not received a response. 
	

	Item 8 – Chair’s Report
Over the last year, we have been focused on moving forward with our agenda items and holding meetings in an in-person and hybrid capacity. We have worked together on a variety of things. We worked with BRDT to successfully deliver the Children at Christmas idea for the second time, where we had a “Wish Tree” in Tesco for people to take a “wish” bauble off and buy the gift. Then just before Christmas, Santa went round and delivered these to kids all over Blairgowrie and Rattray. 
Regarding resilience, we are committed to working with the police, fire and ambulance services, and Perth & Kinross Council on our resilience plan. We have quarterly meetings, talking about a variety of issues, from flooding to water safety. We worked together to train many young members of our community, allowing them to meet all emergency services personnel, to create a better working relationship between us all. We are working towards getting more members of the public involved in the resilience group, to make it work better throughout our community. 
We have worked on many different parking and roads issues, to try to keep the roads up to standard. Where we needed to, we have chased PKC to get things done, and held them accountable for things that have gone wrong, for instance, the road from Boat Brae to Gas Brae. 
We continue to try and make the communication between PKC and members of the public work better. For example, we have been trying to reach a compromise over the PKC “managed for wildlife” trial in Rattray Common and Carsie, albeit this has been a very difficult task given the way these areas are used and the way the consultations were handled. 
In July Calum Patterson, Pipe Major of the Blairgowrie, Rattray & District Pipe Band, Felicity Graham, teacher, the BRCC Secretary and I went out to our twin town of Brebières, France. There was a ceremony to reconfirm the declaration of the twinning between our two towns. We attended the Bastille Day ceremony, where I laid a wreath on behalf of Blairgowrie & Rattray, and Calum played the bagpipes.  We were taken on a tour of the town and attended the Bastille Day concert and fireworks to finish things off. The hospitality we were shown was amazing and we thank our French friends very much for this. I also accompanied the Blairgowrie, Rattray & District Pipe Band to Brebières in September where they were invited to go and play alongside the brass band from the town, the "Le Réveil Musical".  There were rehearsals, parades through the town, tours of the war memorials in neighbouring towns, all topped off with a joint concert on the Sunday night, which was, I think they will agree with me, very emotional. Again the hospitality and welcome from everyone involved and the members of the public was fantastic. I thank the band for conducting themselves to a very high standard during their visit; they have done themselves proud and represented our towns of Blairgowrie & Rattray to an excellent level. 
As you can see the council has reduced slightly in numbers since our last AGM, but we continue to take forward the views of the community on all things, from maintenance in the town to planning applications. As ever, if you think you could help, don't hesitate to get in touch, and we can give examples of how you can get involved. 
As always, BRCC is here to listen to the people of Blairgowrie and Rattray on anything they wish to raise. We can't help with everything that comes in, but we can direct people in the right paths and support the views of the people of our community. I'd like to finish by thanking my fellow Community Councillors for all their hard work over the last year, as without everyone working together it wouldn't have happened. Also thanks to our local councillors for helping us get things done that WEE bit faster.

DC added his sincere thanks to SM for all the work that he has done this year.
	

	Item 9 – Treasurer’s Report 
September 2023
Admin 
Sep balance


£0.06
PKC Float
£150

£150.06
Minutes
£30
               £120.06
Oct balance


£120.06

Projects
Sep balance


£5,457.96
Oct Balance


£5,457.96
Fireworks/Community Event
£211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)


£184.77
Bench



£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

£446.56 
Wish Tree


£100
	 

	Item 10 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
There’s a statutory review of polling districts and polling places – deadline is the 16th of November. BRCC will be attending the Town Event on the 29th of October at Blairgowrie High School, 1 to 3pm. There is funding for Third Sector Interface (previously PKAVS). We have also been made aware of a community ownership fund that may be of interest to the community. Letter received from the Royal British Legion asking if we would like a wreath this year. It was unanimously agreed that we would.
	GP/SM

	Item 11 – Councillor’s Reports

BB updated that the laundry planning application Keay Street will come to committee due to the number of objections. The speed limit on the edge of Rattray has been discussed. There is a need for data about accidents, which occur where emergency, services are not alerted. If an accident does not involve police or fire services, it does not get recorded with PKC. BB wanted to thank everyone involved in resilience during the flooding. BB asked if SM has the form to fill in for funding regarding flooding. SM will check on this and get back to BB. In Rattray, the football all-weather pitch draining system failed; affected houses now have emergency numbers. The one resident whose garden was adversely impacted will have  made right. Public consultation event re flooding has been pushed back until November.
CS updated that despite assurances from the developers, heavy rain continues to cause issues at the pond on Hazelwood Road. Discussions are on going. CS thanked LM and everyone involved in coordinating the blueberry picking. SCYD are looking for new trustees at the beginning of the year. The guide hut is almost at completion, but extra funding is still needed. All Recycling Centre hours have been changed, and the impact of this is being kept under review. This measure was taken by PKC as one of the less bad, budget-saving options. Consultation on public toilets will come to an end next March. Need to look at options to secure public toilets should a decision be taking to close them. There are issues, which need to be considered if they come under community control (e.g. maintenance and cleaning).

TM sent a report via email with apologies due to an unscheduled flooding meeting in Perth tonight. The New National Park consultation does not have a physical meeting in Ward 3 (Blairgowrie & the Glens) only online, so he has asked for one, as it is important to explore if areas in Ward 3, and the towns of Rattray and Blairgowrie want to be included or not. Both positive and negative aspects need to be explored. On floods, these are the same areas as in previous historic flooding, and there is a need to look at the Cargill dip in road. If the A93 can be kept open, then Blairgowrie and Rattray won't get cut off, with all the issues that causes. Re Carsie biodiversity, BB arranged a meeting last Monday. Residents are still very against PKC’s plan, so a new plan is developing with a very much smaller area. Hopefully scaling this back and actively managing the smaller area will allow for acceptance and understanding over time.  The original plans were too much too quickly for residents, even with some early reports of good results. 
	

	Item 12 – AOCB
SJ updated that the Town Event is on the 29th of October, 1pm and 3pm, in Blairgowrie High School. It is for community groups to come along and share information about their group. 
JLM updated that the last apple-pressing event will be on the 22nd of October. There will be another opportunity at the Harvest and Halloween festival at the Community Garden on the 28th in Rattray. 
PR is going to put out an appeal looking for volunteers to join the resilience group. Meeting closed at 20:54.
	

	Date of Next Meeting: 9th November 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
	


Distribution (email)
Community Councillors:

             Local Councillors:

External:
Scott MacGregor- Chairperson

Caroline Shiers


PKC Community Councils

David Cuthill  - Vice Chair

Bob Brawn


Clare Damodaran (Press)

Steve Johnson - Treasurer

Tom McEwan


B. Leslie (Blair High School)

Gina Purrmann- Secretary

Peter Richardson

Jamie Louise Morrison


Approved Minutes Distribution:

Lesley McDonald


PKC Community Councils
Su Hart




BRDT BRCC Website
BRCC Website
Pat Marshall



Blairgowrie Library


PAGE  
1

